Fall 2012 Newsletter

Message from the President:

I hope the fall semester is going well for all SPCHNA members.  I have moved from the Vice President position to the role of President with Karen Dahlquist’s retirement from college health during the summer.  A huge thanks to Michelle Keating-Sibel, Director of Health Services at Valley Forge Christian College, for filling the vacant Vice President position. In this message, I would like to encourage member participation in the organization and share general information.  

The SPCHNA website, www.spchna.org , provides an easy review of the organization’s mission, history, and upcoming events.  I have spent time re-reading this site to prepare this newsletter.  Most important is the mission statement: “As College health nurses, we strive to provide communication and peer support among members while encouraging professional growth and providing educational opportunities.”  I feel the continued success of the organization depends on the strong involvement of the membership.

***Nominations for all board positions are now being accepted.***   Please contemplate nominating yourself or another SPCHNA colleague for the board.  I cannot stress enough how important it is to have different members take a turn accepting this responsibility.  The SPCHNA bylaws provide a clear job description of each board position: http://www.spchna.org/Resources/Documents/SPCHNA%20Bylaws.pdf 

Thank you for your consideration.

SPCHNA is trying something new this fall with a dinner meeting instead of the traditional Saturday conference.   The University of Pennsylvania is graciously hosting the membership on Thursday, November 1 from 6:00 PM to 9:00 PM.  Educational topics include insomnia/sleep issues and student travel consultation/vaccines. Thank you to Debbie Mathis and her team for spending so much time and effort on this program.

Sue Fitzgerald from Cabrini College has kindly agreed to host the Winter Networking meeting on Wednesday, January 9 from 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM with an 8:30 AM registration.  Registration information will be posted on the web and sent to the membership.  Thank you, Sue.

Members are encouraged to consider hosting a future SPCHNA conference.  If you are interested in hosting or assisting in program planning, please contact any of the SPCHNA board members. The continued success of the organization depends on the strong involvement of the membership.

On September 20, I accepted an invitation to SPCHNA from the PA Nursing Congress on Practice, Education, and Policy at Central Pennsylvania College.  The invitation was to meet with Organizational Affiliate members from across the state and to hear what the nursing issues are that impact each group and discuss what is important to our organization.  If there is interest, SPCHNA can also become an Organizational Affiliate.  Future meetings are in April and September, 2013.

Thanks to the SPCHNA Board:  Chris Rooney – Member at Large, Pat Roberts - Treasurer, Kirstin Patragnoni-sauter - Secretary, and Michelle Keating-Sibel – Vice President  for providing great assistance as I perform the duties of the SPCHNA President this year.  This is a wonderful team!
It is great to have opportunities through SPCHNA to support each other in our work as college health professions.  I hope to see many of you next week at the University of Pennsylvania.  Best wishes for a healthy cold weather season for you and your students.

Robyn Spragins
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